One World Link

Minutes of the 2019 Annual General Meeting

Held 1st February 2020 – Dale Street Methodist Church
1. Welcome :

 The chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Matt Western MP for continuing to support us. He also explained that this was the 2019 AGM although being held early in 2020 
2. Attendance : 
23 members

10 Friends

The names of those attending are attached to the minutes in the minute book
3. Apologies:

John Myers

Kip Warr

Penny Halpin

Janet Alty

Cllr Nicola Davies – Leader Warwickshire County Council

Cllr George Illingworth - Leader
Warwick District Council

Cllr Moira-Ann Grainger – deputy Leader Warwick District Council

Cllr Bill Gifford – Mayor Leamington Spa

4. Minutes of 2018 AGM: 

These were distributed with the AGM mailing for this year. There were no required changes to the minutes so they were proposed for adoption by John Archer and seconded by Mair Evans. The adoption was carried unanimously.

5. Matters arising from the minutes of 2018 AGM:

There were no matters arising from the minutes of the AGM 2018
6. Chairs report

Richard outlined the main activity areas, Waste; Education; Health; Local Govt/ Planning and emphasised the importance of the friendship link.

Waste

He spoke about the work of Glenn Fleet and Derek Greedy. The Waste Management project had rolled out to several other towns. Maada had been appointed as Project Manager a few months before he died. This was a great accolade for him and for the work started by OWL.

Education

A successful application to the British Council’s Connecting Classrooms programme fund. Well done to Liz Garrett, Paul Atkins and Mair Evens for their hard work on this. 4 teachers visited Bo in February and the British Council grant paid for a return visit by 4 Bo Teachers in June. This coincided with the Day of the African Child, held at All Saints School and the Peace Festival. The Zero Waste project, forming part of the ‘Connecting Classrooms’ work, was promoted at both.

Health

Preparatory work was undertaken during the year but a visit took place in Jan 2020. This was 
reported on later in the meeting.

Planning

Phil Clarke and Mair Evans had visited Bo in February and led Development Planning workshops. This was part of the project to trial a planning toolkit on behalf of the Princes Foundation.

The work which both John Archer and Phil had put into this was recognised by the Commonwealth Planners Association. They were ‘Highly Commended’ in the CPA’s Outstanding Achievement awards and were presented with the award by President, Clive Harridge, who was previously part of an OWL team visiting Bo in 2007.

Richard highlighted that OWL’s work involved a number of different partners. He thanked all those involved with the Committee.

7. A tribute to Alfred Maada Fobay – Jane Knight
       I met Maada Fobay in 2006 when he was working in the accounts department at the Bo  

 Kenema Power Station. Johannes Mallah senior was a manager there and had taken Maada  under his wing. To Maada he was the father he had never had and to Johannes, Maada was ripe for nurturing into the OWL family. They were both active then in the OWL 25th anniversary celebrations and I went with them to the mosque where the Bo Muslim community were acknowledging the OWL event.

Over the years, Maada grew into a very passionate and inspiring leader of OWL and his potential was recognised by the German NGO Welt Hunger Hilfe who took him on to lead the technical aspects of the Waste Management programme initiated by OWL and spreading slowly across Sierra Leone.

Maada introduced many innovations over the years and was respected by all he met. His    sudden unexpected, death left all of us here and in Bo quite devastated. He will be sorely missed but will still be an inspiration as OWL continues to work for the benefit of both our communities...

8. Presentation of accounts – April 2018– March 2019
The accounts had previously distributed with the Trustees report. The accounts had been examined by Jason Perkin and found to be satisfactory. 
 Chris gave a brief outline of our expenditure during this period and said that our current balance was approximately £35K. He explained that it was necessary to keep this level of balance in our account as although we had recently been successful in getting grants for visits these were often paid in arrears so there were considerable payments to be made in advance for flights, visas etc.

There were no questions raised regarding the accounts.
Adoption of the accounts was proposed by Chris Davis and seconded by Phil Clarke. The vote for adoption was unanimous.

Richard thanked Jason Ian, and C hris for their work on the accounts 
9. Election of officers
All the current officers, who are also trustees are willing to be re-elected 
They are: 

Chair -                                   Richard Hall


Vice Chair –                          Chris King




                                 Phil Clarke



Treasurer –                            Ian Baylis



Secretary –                             Alan Moss



Communications Manger – Kip Warr



Membership Secretary –     Anthony Wood
The election of these officers en-bloc was proposed by Mair Evans and seconded by Liz Garrett. This was passed unanimously.

10. Election of other committee members who are trustees
The current committee members who are also trustees are all willing to be re-elected

They are:


John Archer


Liz Garrett



Mair Evans


 
Matt Western MP


Jane Knight



Paul Atkins



Helena White

The election of these members of the committee en-bloc was proposed by Chris King and seconded by John Knight. They were elected unanimously.
11. Presentations on January 2020 visits to Bo
Richard Hall
Richard stated that the main aims of the visit were in relation to Planning, Health Links and meeting OWL colleagues. He spoke about some of the visits which were made to look at ongoing funded projects.

Phil Clarke
Phil Clarke gave an update on the further planning support that OWL is giving in Bo which the visit was able to support.  There were three key elements to this.  Firstly, the Prince’s Foundation is continuing to use Bo as a trial location for its “rapid urbanisation” toolkit, and was scheduled to visit Bo shortly after the OWL visit to deliver a week’s training.  Phil worked alongside Bo City Council (BCC) to help them prepare for this workshop.  Secondly, he led a separate workshop with BCC to undertake some “ward profiling”.  This continued from a workshop he supported in 2019 to map ward and land ownership boundaries and identify key planning challenges.  Thirdly, following the commendation received from the Commonwealth Association of Planners in their 2019 award for “outstanding planning achievement in the commonwealth”, he went to Freetown along with the mayor and others from BCC to meet the Government and formally receive the award.
 
BCC remains grateful to OWL for the support on urban planning it has received, and it gave OWL a certificate of appreciation in recognition of this.
Helena White

The foundation trip for the new OWL Health Link was very positive.  

We were lucky enough to have some great meetings with people who are genuinely passionate about making improvements for the Bo community. 

At the Ministry in Freetown we met with the deputy Chief Medical Officer, Dr Bash-Taqi, and the team leader of the Environmental Health Department, Dr Sesay - Both Dr’s were keen to discuss the priority challenges that the government is tackling and how they felt we might contribute to that – maternal and child health, environmental health including WASH, particularly monitoring water at the point of use, and hospital waste management, looking at possible waste to energy projects.

We visited a cross section of health units within Bo district starting at Yemoh Town Health Centre which has now been earmarked to be a BEmONC (Basic Emergency Obstetric and Neonatal Centre) and a QI (quality improvement) centre – as a result of this upgrade it should receive further support from the government to maintain facilities. Joseph Bindi kindly organised visits to rural health units, emphasising the challenges such as transport, equipment and staffing.
The first meeting of the Bo OWL Health Committee  was attended by - Wusu Sannoh, Dr Sombie, representatives from Bo Government Hospital, representatives from Bo district council (Joseph Bindi may well attend in person when he can - he has a very personal reason for supporting our work with maternal and neonatal health),and Mr Deen from YTHC. Health is a huge area to support and each committee member will come to the table with agendas for their own particular area/department and it will not be an easy road to travel but it is essential to be led by our Bo partners as they live and breathe it every day. This first meeting was very positive and we were heartened by the number and enthusiasm of people who attended. We felt confident that solid foundations were being laid for a long term productive relationship.
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AOB

Brian Austen asked if all members could be informed before visits take place as some would like to send letters out to Bo. Richard agreed this would be a good idea and said that he would put communication with members on the agenda of our away day workshop that is to be held at the end of the month.
Harry Purewal suggested that OWL should make more use a social media to advertise what we are doing. Jason Garrett backed this up and said that sponsors such as the British Council like to be kept informed this way. Again Richard said we would discuss this item on our away day
12. Meeting close

The Chair once again thanked everyone for coming and for their continued support.
He also thanked all those involved in running this event particularly those providing refreshment.
He said that he would like to place on record our thanks to Dale St Methodist church who have allowed us to use the room today. They also allow us to use a meeting room for our regular committee meetings. All this is organised through the tireless work of Andrew Emm, a property steward at the church.

The meeting closed at 3.40 pm 
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